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ARGENTINE WOOL

You spoke to me about a piece on this morning's "Today" programme
about imports of Argentine wool. I attach a transecript.

The industry's complaint, as repo;ted, is that it is placed at a
competitive disadvantage by being unable to import cheap
Argentine wool. The point has previously been raised with both
this Department and the Department of Industry by both the
industry's trade association, the Confederation of British Wool
Textiles, and Sir Russell Sanderson writing on behalf of a
particular company. Our reply has been to regret any
difficulties which the continuing trade embargo may be causing
the United Kingdom industry, but explaining that we are doing
everything possible to secure an early return to normal peaceful
trade with Argentina. Such agreement has to be on a reciprocal
basis, and depends of course on Argentine willingness to
negotiate.

It is quite possible that Argentine wool is finding its way into
the United Kingdom after initial processing in the EC. We do not
believe it would be in our negotiating interests to 1lift the
embargo. This could in turn bring demands for lifting the
embargo on other Argentine products, such as grain, and stiffen
the Argentines' resolve not to negotiate.

It is also worth noting that when the United Kingdom embargo was
imposed, about 80% of the United Kingdom's requirement for the
year was already in transit and thus qualified for entry permits.
In short, the industry's deprivation is not as significant as
they might wish some to believe.

Finally, Mr Timpson's final remark - "we did approach the
Department of Trade for answers to these points but they declined
to comment" - is incorrect. The BBC contacted our Press Office
late last Thursday, 21 October, requesting an interview with




From the Secretaryof State

either the Secretary of State or the Minister for Trade. Neither
was available. The Department's Press Office did, however, give
a full explanation of our policy of reciprocity on 1lifting the
embargo, and said their statement could be quoted on the
programme. I understand that the BBC, whom we contacted today,
accept this and that arrangements are being made for the Minister
for Trade to be interviewed on the point this evening in
Luxembourg.
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Thank you for your letter
of 25 October about Argentine wool,
which I have shown to the Prime

Minister.
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John Rhodes Esq.,
Department of Trade.




